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Dear Friends,

I am delighted to warmly welcome families and staff to 
the new school year. In particular, we welcome students 
who are just beginning their time at Oxley, especially 
those in our international cohort. We hope you will find 
it a wonderful place to be and to learn, and that you 
will settle into good relationships with your peers and 
teachers. We trust that all students will embrace the year 
with enthusiasm and that you will find your learning both 
challenging and rewarding. 

It is a pleasure to introduce the teachers who have joined 
us this year. They are David Cutler, Despina Filippidis, 
Vinita Seago and Andrew Knee in the Senior School; 
Lisa Heckathorn, Janine Boer, Pina Sernio and Christine 
Liu in the Junior School; while Caylin Smith has joined 
the College as a Strings Instructor, and Athelia Du Preez 
joined us late last year as the new Office Manager. 
Kimberley Berry and Rose Swyny are also new Learning 
Support Assistants.

A new year brings many adjustments, but the high 
expectations and standards we have for students and 
staff have not changed. Our overarching motives for 
education remain embedded in the Christian gospel, 
such that when students leave Oxley they will have gained 
Christian wisdom and character, a growing spiritual 
awareness, humility and generosity towards others. They 
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will understand that the educational disciplines we teach 
have the purpose of gifting them towards vocations 
more broadly described under Christian stewardship. It 
is indeed an exciting and transformational journey that 
we are undertaking together and one in which everyone 
is invited to participate. We will rely on the grace of 
God for this time, and we will rely on your patience and 
goodwill as our new people get to know Oxley and what 
a great place it is. 

Our 2018 Presentation Evening concluded a delightful 
year for Oxley. On display were wonderful examples 
of student talent and achievements for the year. I 
congratulate our students and staff on an exemplary 
evening and honour the students who subsequently 
excelled with an outstanding ATAR. We especially 
congratulate Rachael Hallang as the College Dux with 
an ATAR of 99.65. The range of offers from tertiary 
institutions to our students for further study are but one 
indication of a remarkable year.

As the term gets underway, I look forward to the 
upcoming functions where we can meet and celebrate 
your children’s involvement with Oxley Christian College.  

May God’s gifts of joy, wisdom, grace and blessing cover 
our community this year.

Douglas Peck

2019 Preps on their first day
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Devotion
This New Life

Colossians 3:12-14 Therefore, as God’s chosen 
people, holy and dearly loved, clothe yourselves 
with compassion, kindness, humility, gentleness 
and patience. Bear with each other and forgive one 
another if any of you has a grievance against someone. 
Forgive as the Lord forgave you. And over all these 
virtues put on love, which binds them all together in 
perfect unity.

Happy new year! I love a new year, a new start. They 
bring with them new opportunities, new friends, 
new teachers and also a chance to have a fresh start. 
Maybe we made mistakes last year? I wonder what 
would happen if you made the decision now that this 
year will be different? What choices could you make, 
even right now, to see that this year is the best it can be?

Our theme for the year is Virtue and out of this, for 
the Junior School, the theme for this term is This new 
life. I love that, in Jesus, we are offered not just a new 
start, but a whole new life!

2 Corinthians 5:17 Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, 
the new creation has come: The old has gone, the 
new is here!

Romans 6:4 We were therefore buried with Him 
through baptism into death in order that, just as Christ 
was raised from the dead through the glory of the 
Father, we too may live a new life.

That is pretty incredible. Our God is the God of 
fresh starts!

Paul, the writer of Colossians, is encouraging us 
that to live the new life, we need some new clothes. 
A new wardrobe. Clothing to add to our lives that 
will demonstrate to others that our lives have truly 
changed and that we are living more and more each 
day like Jesus Christ.

So what do we need to dress ourselves with? The first 
item to add to our wardrobe is: 

Compassion. What is compassion? It’s mercy, empathy, 
sympathy, charity. Compassion is being concerned  
for others. 

Then we need some kindness. We all like to be around 
people who are truly kind. The kindest people seem to 
be the ones who also seem to be the most respected. 
We need kindness of heart and deed.

Then, to be more like Christ and live this new life, 
we need to learn what it truly is to be humble. The 
opposite of humble is proud, or arrogant, someone 
who always talks about themselves and how good 

they are. Jesus wasn’t like this, He always wanted to 
talk about His Father, God, rather than Himself. He 
washed feet!

To this we add some gentleness (or quiet strength) and 
some patience (or discipline). Living this new life isn’t 
always easy, but anything that is worth anything rarely 
is. Leadership is hard but very rewarding. Learning 
new things is hard, but how proud are you when you 
master them. Running 50 metres the first time, we get 
all puffed out but the more we do it and the more 
disciplined we are, the easier it becomes. Living the 
new life, the life Jesus has intended for us, gets easier 
the more we allow Him to influence us and change us 
and mold us. 

Then it is Christ we rely on who makes us strong. 
Stronger than we think we are, able to handle more 
than we think we can. Jesus our solid rock, our firm 
foundation, He never leaves us and nothing can 
separate us from His love! It is because of His love and 
His grace that we learn to love, truly love, because He 
loved us first.

Lastly, because He forgives us, over and over and over 
and over again. We can learn how to forgive others. 
This is an amazing life Jesus offers us!  This new life!

So clothe yourselves in God’s love this year. Daily! 
Wear compassion; kindness; humility; gentleness, that 
quiet strength; discipline and patience! God bless! 

Pastor Matt 
Chaplain

‘Then it is Christ we rely on who 
makes us strong. Stronger than 
we think we are, able to handle 
more than we think we can.’
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Senior School
It is exciting to watch the year commence and the 
atmosphere of the College change as numbers steadily 
grow. People involved in Administration returned to school  
and set in place many of the building blocks for the year. 
Then teachers started their year formally and a larger hum 
was heard across the grounds. Then our students arrived 
and the College swelled with the buzz and excitement 
of young people eager to catch up with friends, greet a 
favourite teacher and begin their classes for 2019.

Welcome to Oxley Christian College, 2019 whether this 
is your first year of involvement with us, or your 40th! 
This year we celebrate four decades of providing quality 
Christian education and we are delighted that you have 
chosen to be part of it.

Our aim is simple, although achieving it is often 
complex. We desire for every person “to delight in God’s 
love through inspired learning” as stated in our vision 
statement. The way in which we aim to achieve this is 
“to provide an education for excellence within a Biblical 
Christian worldview” to the young people whom you 
have entrusted us to look after.

There are a number of enhancements to our already first-
rate educational program, and you can read about these 
in the letter and brochure recently sent home. For students 
in Years 7-9, we are trialling a Middle Years Production 
as a way of allowing a larger number of students than 
previously to experience the great joy of performing in 
front of their peers and families during their secondary 
education. Our assessment and reporting practices will 
include regular formative feedback to families to enable 
earlier discussion and intervention where concerns may 
arise. And so much more …

We hope that you will discuss these and other changes that 
are occurring with your family. If you have any concerns  
please feel free to chat with teachers, coordinators, 
faculty heads and other Senior School staff, including 
myself, as we want you to be part of the discussion. 

We will, of course, continue to provide the level of support 
and care that is the hallmark of Oxley Christian College 
and the co-curricular and curricular programs that you 
expect. We know that it is important for all students to 
succeed to the best of their natural ability and research 
suggests that the change proposed to assessment and 
reporting will further assist in achieving this aim. We also 
believe that what sets us apart as a College is that in all 
things we strive to look at every person as an individual 
handcrafted by God in His own image, with a plan and a 
future, which impacts every interaction we have with you, 
our families.

May you feel His presence very closely this year and in the 
future. My prayer to begin 2019 is that you experience 
what was expressed by David in Psalm 16:11 You make 
known to me the path of life; You will fill me with joy in 
Your presence, with eternal pleasures at Your right hand.

Greg Barker 
Deputy Principal – Head of Senior School

Junior School
Welcome back to our Junior School students and their 
families! In this, the 40th year of Oxley Christian College, 
we will continue to build on the Christian foundation 
established and look forward to yet another year of 
academic and spiritual growth and blessing. We would 
like to extend a very warm welcome to all families new to 
the Oxley community. 

Whilst you will recognise many familiar faces amongst 
our staff, we would like to officially welcome our new staff 
members: Mrs Janine Boer in Year 1, Mrs Lisa Heckathorn 
in Year 2, Mrs Pina Sernio as Teacher Librarian and  
Mrs Christine Liu as the Chinese teacher for Year 1-4.  
Mrs Rose Swyny also joins the Learning Support team. 
What a delight to also welcome back Mrs Emma 
Ashmore, a familiar face to many. 

Our Prep students have enjoyed their first week at school 
and are quickly settling into the learning environment. 
At the commencement of the school year, staff focus 
on building a collaborative learning community for all 
students across the Junior School. It is an engaging and 
positive time which sets the stage for a successful year.

Today, our Junior School Captains for 2019 were invested 
at a special Chapel service. Students appreciated 
encouragement from Dr Peck, our Principal, who 
shared an inspiring message for our school leaders. We 
celebrate our 2019 student leaders and wish them all the 
best in their new role. 

Dr Peck and Mrs Gaiser with the 2019 Junior School Captains

We congratulate our Junior School Captains. 

Student Role
Danny Gong School Captain (Boy)

Radha Robertson School Captain (Girl)

Chloe Daly Vice Captain (Girl)

Austin Ly Vice Captain (Boy)

Ryan Kanavitage Tabor Trojans Captain (Boy)

Jaimie Mann Tabor Trojans Captain (Girl)

Lillianna Filleul Zion Crusaders Captain (Girl)

Shenghao Jin Zion Crusaders Captain (Boy)

Jett Schaeche Gibeon Warriors Captain (Boy)

Shiloh Thurrowgood Gibeon Warriors Captain (Girl)

Alannah Moulton Performing Arts Captain
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Year 2
Wow! What an incredible start to the year! We have 
enjoyed learning about Year 2 and exploring our new 
classrooms. It was exciting to hear about the amazing 
adventures everyone had over the holidays. Some 
students brought in beautiful souvenirs to show their 
peers, including flakes of gold! It was fun to decorate 
an All About Me poster and put them on display in our 
classrooms. Sharing our finished pieces allowed us to 
learn about each other and our favourite things. We are 
looking forward to our next learning adventure in Year 2!

Archie (2W) and Junior creating a poster all about their favourite things

Year 3
We have made a wonderful start to the year. It was 
exciting to meet the new students. They are quickly 
becoming great friends and we are so glad they came 
to Oxley. We are looking forward to lots of fantastic 
activities and investigations this term! Next week, we 
begin our History Inquiry, Before My Time, and will study 
the impact that past events and people have had on our 
lives today. We will look at significant events of the past 
that continue to be celebrated or commemorated, both 
locally and around the world.

Year 4
We have been setting the scene for a GREAT year ahead. 
We have discussed how our class will function, making 
class agreements that enable everyone to achieve their 
personal best. Each of us has a preferred learning style 
and have been created with talents to be developed. 
We want every child to come to school knowing they are 
safe, belong and are valued. 2019 is promising to be our 
best yet!

Year 5
It has been a fantastic start in Year 5! With the Sovereign 
Hill camp just around the corner. We are drafting our 
letters to Sir or Ma’am. In our letters we begin to create 
the character we will play in the 1850s living museum 
and will describe our journey to the Ballarat goldfields. 
Similarly, we have been charged with the task of research 
into when our own families arrived in Australia. It is 
always a fun beginning to the year as we discover more 
about ourselves and each other.

On Thursday 14 February at 1.30pm at LMC, we will 
acknowledge the Semester 1 appointments of Home 
Group and Enviro Captains, as well as all Year 6 students 
as leaders of the Junior School. Parents are welcome  
to attend. 

Junior School parents NEW to Oxley have been invited 
to a New Parents’ Coffee Evening at 7:00pm in the Staff 
Room on Thursday 14 February. Afterwards, all Junior 
School parents will attend a Curriculum Information 
session in their child’s classroom from 8.00pm. 

On Monday 18 February, our Year 4-6 students will 
participate in the annual House Swimming Sports at 
Kilsyth Centenary Pool. Why not bring a picnic lunch and 
cheer for our swimmers!

We pray a blessing over every student and family for 
2019. We treasure our partnership in your child’s learning 
and look forward to celebrating a wonderful year of 
progress.

And now these three remain: faith, hope and love. But 
the greatest of these is love. 1 Corinthians 13:13 (NIV).

Sharee Gaiser 
Head of Junior School 

What Did You Do at School Today?

Prep
We have had a fantastic start to school, learning so 
many things and making new friends. We had a tour of 
the school and found the Canteen, the Art room, the 
Resource Centre, the First Aid room and the Office. We 
will soon know our way around! We like staying longer 
at school and having two play times. It won’t be long 
before we stay all day!

Sammie and Charisma enjoying their first day at school

Year 1
It’s been an exciting start to the year! We have enjoyed 
getting to know new friends, playing in the ‘big’ 
playground, and beginning to learn Chinese! We 
created a Friendship Ship that displays what we want 
our class to be like this year. We loved hearing stories 
about old friends and new friends, and how Jesus is our 
forever friend!
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Year 6
How wonderful it is to be back at school and see the 
friends we have missed! We have been building our 
learning community and considering the ways in which 
we learn and help each other to become more effective 
members of our school. Bubbling with excitement, we 
had our first camp meeting to explore the itinerary 
and the amazing new places that we will visit when in 
Canberra. We are proud to be representing the Junior 
School as leaders and anticipate when we will receive 
our leadership badges. Our first training session for 
Inter-School Sports with Year 5s was fun and we look 
forward to our first game this Friday. We would also like to 
acknowledge Gabriel Sharkey (6W) for achieving the Grey 
Wolf milestone achievement with the Wonga Park Scout  
Group. Congratulations Gabriel!

School Banking Program
Calling for Volunteers!

Did you know that since the school banking program 
started at Oxley Christian College in early 2014, over 
$4000 in commission has been raised for the Amari 
Project?  We are very keen to keep the program running 
smoothly. Volunteering as a School Banking Coordinator 
is a great way to support the school community, 
Amari, and our students. If you can spare two hours 
on a fortnightly basis, we would love to hear from you. 
Training is provided. Please contact the Office to register 
your interest. Without a team of volunteers, this program 
is in jeopardy. 

Sharee Gaiser 
Head of Junior School

Music
Welcome back to the Music Department for 2019.  As 
usual, we have had a busy start to the year, welcoming 
back students who have been with us previously, and 
welcoming new students to our department.

This year we welcome Miss Caylin Smith to our Music 
Department. Miss Smith will be instructing private violin 
students, working with our string ensembles and also 
with our Year 2 Strings and Year 7 Instrumental Programs.  

Our private music lessons have started. All students 
should have received a timetable for their lessons for 
the first four weeks of Term 1. Updated timetables will 
be sent out by the end of February for the remaining 
Term 1 lessons. Please remember that it is the student’s 
responsibility to know their music lesson time and arrive 
at their lesson in a timely manner.  Lessons missed will be 
charged as a paid lesson.

Our music ensembles have also started this week. The 
rehearsal times for our ensembles are as follows.

Vivace Monday 3.30pm – 4.30pm

Chapel Band Monday 3.45pm – 5.00pm

Cherub Choir Tuesday 8.15am – 8.45am

Andante Tuesday 3.45pm – 4.30pm

Senior Choir Tuesday 3.45pm – 4.30pm

Seraphim Choir Wednesday 8.15am – 8.55am

Malaguena Wednesday 3.45pm – 4.30pm

Cabaletta Wednesday 3.45pm – 4.30pm

Ostinato Wednesday 3.45pm – 4.30pm

Concert Band Thursday 3.45pm – 5.00pm

Sinfonia Thursday 3.45pm – 5.00pm

Allegro Friday 8.00am – 8.45am

Vocal Ensemble Friday 3.45pm – 5.00pm*

*Vocal Ensemble auditions for Years 10 -12 are being 
held on Friday 8 February.  

We would like to remind students and families that 
participation in an ensemble is a weekly commitment.  
Students are expected to attend their rehearsals every 
week unless they have been home sick on the day of the 
rehearsal.  

The BPAC is a hive of activity with rehearsals and private 
lessons taking place from 8.00am to 5.30pm each day.  
We ask parents to understand that, as part of our duty 
of care to students, the BPAC remains a ‘student and 
teacher only’ building during these times. Parents are 
most welcome to visit the Performing Arts and Events 
Administrator, but from 8.00am to 5.30pm all other areas 
of the BPAC are for students and teachers only.

If students have any questions about our ensembles, 
they are welcome to see Mrs Peacock in the BPAC.

Angela Peacock 
Performing Arts & Events Administrator
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2019 FIRST DAY!
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Welcome to New Staff
Vinita Seago

Hi! I am excited to be joining 
the Oxley Senior School 
team as a Science teacher. 
Before Oxley, I have taught 
for about eight years across 
various Mathematics and 
Science subjects in Years 
7-12 in different public 
and private schools. I am 
greatly passionate about 
teaching and enriching the 
life of students by being

a nurturing presence and leading them in the Lord’s way. 
I am looking forward to an exciting new year at Oxley.

Caylin Smith

Hi! I am very happy to 
be joining the Oxley 
instrumental staff, teaching 
the Year 2 and Year 7 
Strings program. I have just 
completed by Bachelor of 
Education (Honours) and 
Bachelor of Music (Classical) 
at Monash University. I am 
passionate about all things 
music and look forward to 
growing with and molding 
the God-given talents of our 
Oxley students.

Jasmine Sien

It is fantastic to be back 
in the Oxley community! 
After spending six years 
raising my two daughters, 
working as a photographer 
and filling some staffing 
gaps within the College, 
I have taken on the role 
of Careers Coordinator. 
I am very excited to be 
working with students at a 
pivotal time in their lives,

as they plan for their post-school future! In my spare 
time I enjoy listening to podcasts, drinking coffee and 
complaining about how sore I am after a workout!

Janine Boer

Hello, I am delighted to 
join the Oxley Christian 
College Junior School 
team and will be teaching 
in Year 1. Previously, I 
have taught across Prep 
to Year 6,  as well as been 
a Literacy leader, Student 
Wellbeing leader and have 
worked very closely with 
graduates in their first few 
years as a graduate mentor. 

My interests include house design and decoration, 
reading books, looking on Pinterest and spending 
time with my family and close friends. Besides my two 
gorgeous children, who were previous Oxley students,  
my next favourite things are my two chihuahuas. 

Christine Liu

Hi! I’m very pleased to join 
Oxley Christian College as 
a Junior School Chinese 
teacher. I have been 
teaching across both Junior 
and Senior years in several 
independent schools since 
moving to Melbourne in 
2001. I love reading and 
cooking in my spare time. 

Athelia Du Preez

Hello everyone, I am happy 
to join the Oxley community 
as the Office Manager. I am 
really thankful to be working 
here and I hope to meet as 
many of you as possible. I 
believe God is the centre 
of all things and working in 
a school that emphasises 
this is just awesome. I love 
spending time with my 
family, fishing and being 
outdoors. 
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Lisa Heckathorn

Hi, I am really grateful to 
be joining the community 
at Oxley Christian College 
as one of the Junior School 
Teachers in Year 2. I have 
been teaching for 10 years 
in various year levels with 
a particular passion for 
Christian education and 
Student Wellbeing. My 
husband Ben and I have two 
beautiful children; our very

lively 3 year old, Ethan and our cheeky 10 month old, 
Talicia. They keep us very busy! I count it a profound 
privilege to be working with students to identify their 
God-given abilities and help them discover what unique 
giftings God has placed in each and every one of them in 
order to be a blessing in the lives of the people around 
them.

David Cutler

Hi, I am thrilled to join the 
team at Oxley Christian 
College. I have been 
teaching for the past nine 
years in the area of Sport 
& PE at Forest Hill College. 
I look forward to working 
with all students at Oxley, 
particularly with Year 7-10 
students and the Home 
Group of 8.33. I’m keen to 
get involved with all the

College has to offer and encourage all students to do 
the same. I have a love for Jesus and an appetite for all 
things sport. So let’s toss the coin, bounce the ball and 
get this game started!

Pina Sernio 

Let me introduce myself, I’m 
the new Teacher Librarian  
and don’t try to work me 
out! I naturally love Maths 
with a passion and the 
rest of the time I enjoy 
delivering PD to teachers 
on a Literacy Writing 
Program. Over 35 years, I 
have taught every Junior 
year level and both ends 
of the learning spectrum;

including specialist areas PE, Art, Drama and, of 
course, Library. I consider myself blessed that life’s 
journey has brought me here to Oxley. I feel a strong 
calling from God to serve and inspire others and 
what better than my favourite place, the library!   

P.S. I’m a Magpie supporter but don’t hold that against 
me!

Despina Filippidis 

Hello, I have been a teacher 
of Maths and Science across 
all Senior School levels for at 
least 16 years. My teaching 
career has been punctuated 
with time off to be at home 
with my four children, to 
undertake Post-graduate 
studies in Psychology and 
to complete two Clinical 
Pastoral Care courses in 
Melbourne’s city hospitals.

 I am delighted to have this opportunity to teach at Oxley 
and to share my knowledge with my students within the 
enriching framework of a Christian perspective. In my 
free time I enjoy baking, swimming, yoga and reading.

2020 Scholarship Registrations Now Closed
Thank you to all parents who have expressed interest or registered their child for 2020 scholarships. Please 
be informed that registrations for 2020 scholarships have now closed. For families who are interested in 2021 
scholarships, please note that registrations will commence in November 2019. 

Adeline Lim 
Scholarships Coordinator
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Administration
Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund (CSEF) – 
Information for Parents

The Victorian Government has established the CSEF to 
assist eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, 
camps and sporting activities. These costs are included 
in the levies that are billed to your school account.  If 
you hold a valid means-tested concession card, (e.g. 
Centrelink Health Care Card, Veterans Affairs Gold Card, 
or Pensioner Concession Card), or you are a temporary 
foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF.

The annual CSEF amount per student will be:

•	$125 for primary school students
•	$225 for secondary school students

For more information about CSEF, and to download the 
CSEF application form, visit www.education.vic.gov.au/
csef. Note: Application forms are also available at the 
Reception Desk at the College’s Administration Office.  
Application forms should be lodged as soon as possible, 
with payments expected from March 2019.

Please note that the College is required to sight and 
copy any relevant concession cards that you may 
hold to support eligibility for the CSEF. Please bring 
your concession card with you when you deliver your 
application to the College Administration Office.

Upon approval by the Victorian Government, the 
allowance will be paid to the College, which will then be 
applied to your school account.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate 
to contact either Mrs Dawn Pryor, Accounts Receivable 
Officer, or Mr Andrew Holland, Business Manager, on 
9727 9900.

Athelia Du Preez 
Office Manager

Enrolments
2019
Parents intending to enrol children (who are not 
already enrolled at Oxley Christian College) for 2019 
are strongly recommended to do so now as we have 
limited vacancies in some year levels. Please obtain an 
Enrolment Application Form, Fee Schedule and Business 
Statement from the Administration Office. 

2020

We are also accepting enrolments for 2020 and beyond 
(particularly Prep and Year 7) and again, we encourage 
you to submit your completed Enrolment Application 
Form as soon as possible. 

Notice to Withdraw
Parents are reminded of their obligation to give the 
school one full term’s notice, in writing to the Principal, 
if their children are not continuing at Oxley Christian 
College. The lack of one term’s notice will result in the 
payment of one term’s Tuition Fees.

It is also a legal requirement for you to inform us of the 
school to which your child’s enrolment is transferring. 

Caroline Lewis 
Registrar

Oxley Kids would like to welcome all our Oxley families 
back to school.

We hope you’ve had a great start to the year. 

If you need Before School Care or After School Care for 
your child, or are looking for kindergarten for next year 
and beyond, please call us on 9727 9200 or drop in to 
see us (near the Stadium).

Kim Sopar 
Oxley Kids Director
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UNIFORM SHOP
Gate 7, 15-49 Old Melbourne Rd 

Ph:  9036 7359

Tuesdays & Thursdays (term time)
8.15 - 9.00am  &  1.00 - 4.30pm

Uniform regulations and price list are 
available at the Office or online at:

http://www.bobstewart.com.au

OXLEY ONLINE
The Vine is also available online via 

our website:  
www.oxley.vic.edu.au

CLASSIFIEDS
The Oxley Classifieds are a 

convenient way to buy and sell items 
(directly related to the education of 

your child) such as textbooks, uniform 
and musical instruments.

To advertise or purchase  
second-hand items:

http://online.oxley.vic.edu.au/
classifieds.php

username:  parent
password:  oxley

Notice Board		  2019 Calendar

A Coeducational School  |  Prep to Year 12
OXLEY CHRISTIAN COLLEGE

A DIVISION OF LIFE MINISTRY CENTRE LTD. OLD MELBOURNE RD CHIRNSIDE PARK, VIC, 3116. (INC IN VICTORIA)

15-49 Old Melbourne Rd, Chirnside Park, Victoria, 3116, Australia

Principal: Dr Douglas Peck

Business Manager: Mr Andrew Holland

ABN: 25 005 670 682 / 008

Ph: 03 9727 9900

Fax: 03 9727 9988 

International Ph: +61 3 9727 9900

International Fax: +61 3 9727 9988

email: office@oxley.vic.edu.au

OXLEY KIDS
Early Learning Centre

Open 6.30am - 6.30pm
9727 9200

Feb Monday 11 Year 12 Retreat

Tuesday 12 VCE Information Night (BPAC 7:30pm)

Wednesday 13 Year 7 Parent Information Evening (BPAC 
7:30pm)

Thursday 14
School at Work
New Parent & Information Evevning (BPAC 
7:30pm)

Friday 15 Senior School House Swimming Carnival

Saturday 16 Scholarship Testing

Monday 18
Senior School Investiture Assembly (LMC 
8:50am)
Year 4-6 Swimming Carnival

Tuesday 19
Year 9 City Cite Information Evening (BPAC 
7:30pm)
Year 3-6 District Swimming

Tue-Fri 19-22 Year 10 Camp

Wed-Fri 20-22 Year 5 Camp

Thursday 21 Junior School Leadership Chapel (BPAC 
1:30pm)

Mon-Fri 25 Feb 
- 1 Mar Year 6 Camp

Mar Friday 1 Year 7 Parent BBQ

Tuesday 5
Year 10 Elevate Seminar
Junior School Parent Teacher Interviews

Thursday 7
Senior School House Athletics
Junior School Parent Teacher interviews

Monday 11 Labour Day Public Holiday

Wednesday 14 School at Work

Thursday 14
Senior School Division 3 Swimming
Year 3-6 Athletics

Mon-Fri 10 Mar 
- 5 Apr

Year 9 City Cite (Presentation Evening 
Thursday 4 April)

Tuesday 19 Year 3 Excursion to CBD and Shrine

Tue-Fri 19-22 Year 8 Camp

Thursday 21 School at Work

Friday 22 Year 7 Immunisations

Monday 25 Swim Championships

Wed-Fri 27-29 Year 7 Camp

OXLEY POLICIES AND 
PROCEDURES

The College may, from time-to-
time, review and update various 

policies and procedures.  Online / 
digital copies of College policies 

and procedures can be found on the 
Oxley website (under ‘Publications’), 

or on the Parent Portal (under the 
‘Docs’ tab) which is accessible from 

the College website


